
 

 
 

 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

WITH RESPECT TO ALLOWING ACCESS TO MEETINGS BY 

VIDEOCONFERENCING AS PERMITTED UNDER OPEN MEETINGS LAW 
 

 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing pursuant to Section 103-a of the New 

York Public Officers Law (being part of Article 7 of Public Officers Law, known as “Open Meetings 

Law”) will be held by the Onondaga County Industrial Development Agency (the “Agency”).  

 

Public Hearing Date and Time: March 15, 2023 at 10:00 A.M. 

 

Public Hearing Location:  Onondaga County Office of Economic Development, 335 Montgomery 

Street, Syracuse, NY 13202 

 

For assistance or questions regarding the public hearing please contact the Onondaga County 

Industrial Development Agency.  

 

The public hearing is being held in connection with the following matter: 

 

PUBLIC HEARING WITH RESPECT TO ALLOWING ACCESS TO 

MEETINGS BY VIDEOCONFERENCING AS PERMITTED 

UNDER OPEN MEETINGS LAW. 

 

 Chapter 56 (Part WW) of the Laws of 2022 of the State of New York added Section 103-a 

to the Public Officers Law (the “Videoconferencing Law”) to allow members of public bodies to 

participate in meetings by videoconference from a location that is not accessible to the public so 

long as certain conditions are met.  Pursuant to the Videoconferencing Law, prior to the Agency 

authorizing the use of videoconferencing to conduct its meetings, the Agency, among other things, 

must hold a public hearing pursuant to the Videoconferencing Law with respect to said 

videoconferencing and the Agency must establish written procedures that will govern the use of 

videoconferencing to conduct its meetings. 

 

The Agency will at the above-stated time and place hear all persons with views in favor of 

or opposed to the Agency’s use of videoconferencing to conduct its meetings in accordance with 

the Videoconferencing Law. If you do not want to participate in the hearing, but would like to 

watch or listen to the proceeding, you may view a livestream of the public hearing online at: 

 

 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83590860456?pwd=ZFpsMDhscmxUVllOd1Bnd09hUTJIZz09  
 

 

 A copy of a recording of the hearing will be available on the Agency’s website. 

 

ONONDAGA COUNTY INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY  

 

Dated: February 21, 2023 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83590860456?pwd=ZFpsMDhscmxUVllOd1Bnd09hUTJIZz09

